
	ANNOUNCEMENT OF INTENTION NOT TO PREPARE

AN ENVIRONMENTAL STATEMENT (Regulation 5 of the Environmental Impact Assessment (Land Drainage Improvement Works) Regulations 1999 as amended by SI 2005/1399 and 

SI 2006/618




	SNAITH INGS EMBANKMENT REPAIRS
The Environment Agency gives notice that it proposes to carry out improvement works to the flood defences on the River Aire  in Snaith between the junction of Pickhill Bank and the Aire banks (SE 63414 22525) and the pumping station at  Lord Down’s Clough (SE 66817 27774):
The proposed improvement works will involve: 
· From Pickhill Bank to New Carlton Bridge (SE 63414 22525 to SE 64289 22718): Buried sheet piles through the crest of the embankment, and earthworks to level the embankment crest. 
· Beneath  New Carlton Bridge to upstream of Glenn Holme (SE 64289 22718 to 64665 22810):  Clay facing to the river side of the embankment.

· Across the top of the Old Don drain (SE 65636 22796): 50m buried  sheet piling through the embankment crest. 

· Downstream of the pipe crossing at Snaith Ings  to the pumping station at Lord Down’s Clough (SE 65862 22659): Earthworks to raise the embankments by up to 500mm. A concrete kerb, flush with the embanknment crest will also be installed immediately upstream of the spillway here to reduce erosion from overtopping. 

The Environment Agency considers that the improvement works are not likely to have significant effects on the environment and does not intend to prepare an environmental statement in respect of them. The following information concerning the works is available and can be viewed at the Environment Agency Yorkshire Area Office at Lateral, 8 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9AT by appointment. 

· Snaith Ings Project Appraisal Report June 2014, prepared by URS Consulting Engineers on behalf of the Environment Agency
· Snaith Ings Reservoir Repairs Site Investigation Factual Report, January 2014 prepared by Opus International Consultants on behalf of the Environment Agency
· The Village Barrier Banks Snaith to Rawcliffe, Geotechnical Interpretive Report, November 2002, prepared by WS Atkins on behalf of the Environment Agency
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